
KEEP SARALAND BEAUTIFUL 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

FEBRUARY 11, 2021 

 

Meeting was called to order by President Ron Mitchell. Invocation was also by 

Ron. 

Roll call was by signing attendance sheet. 

Motion was made by Mildred Blass to dispense with reading of the minutes of the 

January meeting since they had been distributed electronically. Second by Jeanette 

Greene. Motion passed. 

The treasurer’s report showed a balance of $4,101.68. There had been no 

transactions in January. 

Our guest speaker was Bobby Neese from the Environmental Office for the City of 

Saraland. He explained how the City went about declaring buildings or areas as 

eyesores or hazards and the steps the City had to take in getting the owners to take 

care of them or for the City to take care of the problems. He also told us about the 

houses and buildings that had been torn down and those in the process of being 

destroyed. 

Ron informed us that the City has asked us to have a litter pickup day. It was 

agreed that we would plan to have the pickup on April 17, we would allocate 

$1000 for the project, and that we would ask students from Saraland High School 

to participate. 

Yard of the Month Chair Barbara Sharp reported that the current YOM winners are 

Glen and Geraldine Givens who live at 1652 Silver Creek Drive. 

Meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mildred Blass, Substitute Secretary 


